USS MULLINNIX DD944 ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the 2014 Business Meeting (May 17th, 2014)

The 2014 business meeting of the USS Mullinnix Association was convened at 0830 hours in Columbus, Georgia with President Ron Webster presiding.  A quorum was established. 

All members stood and recited the Pledge of Allegiance. 

A moment of silence was held in honor of our deceased shipmates and all of our fallen U.S. Military. 

The invocation was given by our Association Chaplain Jimmy Carter. 

Secretary Neil Cendrosky read the minutes of the 2013 business meeting.  A motion was made and seconded to accept the minutes as written.  All members approved. 

Association Treasurer Mike Tomes gave the treasurer's report.  Members were each given a copy of the report as they entered the meeting.  A motion was made and seconded to accept the treasurer's report as written.  All members approved. 

Reports of Committees: 

By-Laws Committee: Chairman Jim Forbes reported that there wasn't anything to report except that there weren't any members but him present.  After hearing this, two individuals stepped forward and volunteered to join the committee.  They were George Breeden and Timothy Moll.  Thank you, Shipmates. 

Nominating Committee: As there was no one from the Nominating Committee present to give a report, President Ron Webster opened the floor for nominations for the office of President.  Robert Houghton intervened and announced that under our By-Laws, Article IX Section 2, any officer of the Association who does not desire re-election at the next annual meeting of the Association should make his desires known to the Nominating Committee at least 90 days in advance of said meeting.  Any members of the Association who desire to hold an elected office in the Association should also make their desires known to the Nominating Committee in advance of the annual meeting.  Since neither of these events took place this year, Secretary Neil Cendrosky was asked to cast one vote without prejudice to continue with our current slate of officers.  This was done and nominations were then closed. 

Reunion Committee: Chairman Bob Houghton reported that the 2015 reunion will be held in Nashville, Tennessee.  He also reported that the Executive Committee decided the 2016 reunion will be held in Providence, Rhode Island.  Bob again asked for the membership to submit suggestions for future reunions.  All members' ideas will be looked into, so don't be afraid to turn in ideas. 

Welcoming Committee: Chairman Jimmy Carter gave a warm welcome to our new members.  He hoped that they all enjoyed themselves and will come back time after time forever. 

New Business: 

The members were informed that our website is off line .  We aren't sure exactly why that has happened but we need a new Web Master and to get back on line.  Chuck Kay volunteered to take over as the new Web  Master and to the get site up and running again.  Thanks, Chuck. 

We need to come up with a new source for our reunion book since Frank Wood is no longer able to do it. Mike Tomes will get us some sort of book together for the 2014 reunion.  There was a lot of discussion about getting someone to take over the job including the posting of the book on the website.   As no definitive solution was arrived at, the topic was tabled until next year's reunion. 

We also need somebody to take over our newsletter.  Once again, we had no volunteers.  Mike Tomes, with some help from Bob Houghton, will put something out.  Members were asked to send articles to Mike Tomes via e mail to put in the newsletter.  The articles can be on anything that might be of interest to the membership such as weddings, graduation, births, biographies, recipes, etc.  Please submit articles. 

The address for the Association is being changed from Portland, Ct. to Mike Tomes in Florida. 

We need at least 2 volunteers for the Nominating Committee.  Once again, nobody stepped up. 

Our Chaplain, Jimmy Carter, once again gave a heartfelt benediction. 

The 2014 business meeting was adjourned at 0940 hours. 

Respectfully submitted,

Neil Cendrosky

Secretary 2014

